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LOS ANGELES UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
Facilities Services Division

Via EmailFebruary 12, 2019

Edmond Yew
Land Development and GIS Division 
Bureau of Engineering 
Department of Public Works 
201 North Figueroa Street, Room 290 
Los Angeles, CA 90012

Street Vacation Application #E1401339, Council File 18-0329 
North of Olympic Boulevard and Southeasterly of Albany Street at 
Olympic Primary Center

RE:

Dear Mr. Yew:

It has come to our attention that due to the City’s new Mobility Plan, Blaine Street was over 
dedicated by 14 feet in 2008 due the dedication requirement at the time. LAUSD hereby 
requests your office to vacate this over dedication as part of our vacation application referenced 
above. A revised street vacation application which reflects this proposed change is attached for 
your consideration.

Furthermore, LAUSD acknowledges that there are site improvements (landscaping, concrete 
bumpers, etc.) located in this over dedication area. It is our plan to apply for a Revocable Permit 
from your Central District Office for these improvements to remain in place.

If you have any questions or concerns, please let us know.

Best regards,

Albert Grazioli // 
Asset Development Director

Armenia Aguilar 
Thein Crocker 
Amir Hotak 
Phillip Martinez 
Patti Gagan 
Ron Morris

cc:

Los Angeles Unified School District - Facilities Services Division: 
333 S. Beaudry Ave., 23rd Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90017 

Telephone (213) 241-4811 • Fax (213) 241-8384


